
 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Seven Hills High School VET upgrade 
Works notification  |  January 2024 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

The Seven Hills High School Vocational Education and Training (VET) facility is nearing completion. Some 
final drainage works are currently taking place on Johnson Avenue to finish the project, please find more 
information below. 

Upcoming road night works – continuing until early February 2024 

In accordance with the project’s Development Application consent conditions, a new concrete drainage 
pipe is being put in the ground within the Johnson Avenue Road reserve. Road works have been taking 
place outside the Seven Hills High School boundary from Monday 20 November 2023, and these works 
will continue until early February 2024.  

Due to traffic impacts, this work can't be completed during standard construction hours. The council has 
provided approval for the road works to take place outside of standard working hours from 9 pm to 5 am, 
Monday to Sunday.  

The work will involve excavating a trench within the first lane of Johnson Avenue and putting in 100 
metres of new concrete drainage pipe. This pipe will support the stormwater system of the new VET 
facility.  

Every effort will be made to minimise the impact of noise on nearby neighbours. 

Traffic changes 

The work will require the first lane of Johnson Avenue (the road closest to the school and pedestrian 
footpath) to be closed for the duration of the works, including the turning bay and bus stop. We are 
working with Transport for NSW and Sydney Buses to arrange temporary bus facilities during this time. 
The impacted lane of Johnson Avenue, the turning bay and the bus stop will be closed each night for 
work to take place, then reopened during the day for regular use. The pedestrian pathway will continue 
to operate with barriers in place to ensure the safety of the community.  

Traffic control personnel will be on site to assist motorists and pedestrians. For your safety, please 
comply with directives from the traffic control personnel managing vehicle and pedestrian movements 
during the works.  

A traffic management plan showing the location of the work is provided overleaf. We will make every 
effort to minimise noise and disruption, however, there will be unavoidable intermittent noise resulting 
from machinery used during trenching and installation of the drainage pipe.  

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and we will minimise impacts on 
the community at every opportunity. Thank you for your understanding during this important work.  
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Map showing location of road works, traffic controllers and road signs 
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